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5th August 2010

August 

5
P & C Meeting, 7:30pm in the school library


Australian Mathematics Competition
11
Year 10 Information Night 7 pm in MPR 

23 – 27 Trial HSC Exams

September

2
Exhibition Night, 7pm in the school hall


P & C Meeting, 7:30pm in the school library

6 – 10
Year Eleven Exams
9 – 11 
State Combined High Schools Athletics Carnival at Olympic Park, Sydney 

20
Swan Cup Under 16 (TBC) in Blacktown
20 – 24
VET Work Placement


Melbourne Show

23
Year Twelve Farewell
24
Last Day of Term Three
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Principal’s Message
As I write this report we are well and truly into the swing of Term 3 with lots happening at Finley High School. In just over two weeks our Year Twelve students begin their trial HSC so they have a very challenging and busy time in front of them in the near future.
Teaching and Administration Staff Awards
It was tremendous this week to be able to attend a special Education Week awards ceremony at Finley Public School. Two of our office staff, Jan Gray and Glenice Pate, received awards for their services to Finley High School. Between them there is in excess of 52 years service. Both these ladies have been very committed servants of the school and we congratulate and thank them for their wonderful contribution. 
It was also great news this week to learn that two of our staff  have received nominations for the prestigious National Excellence in Teaching Awards. Our congratulations go to Gary Webb and Robyn O’Leary who were nominated by students and the community. Many of you will be aware of the enormous number of hours that they both commit to the Agriculture Program at the school and this is just reward for two totally committed teachers.

Cross Country and Athletics – exceptional results
It is also great to report that our athletes have had great success in recent weeks. In particular we congratulate our Under 14 Boys Cross Country team who were State Champions at Eastern Creek in Sydney. Jye Holcombe, Aaron and Rhys Morham, and Blair Henery did an outstanding job in achieving what we believe is a first for Finley High School.
At the recent Riverina Athletics Carnival eleven of our students have progressed to state level competition in twenty different events which is an outstanding effort from a school of our size. Our congratulations to Joe Catena, Amy Day, Brad Fyffe, Blair Henery, Dylan Henery, Melissa Maxwell, Chelsea McDonald, Levi Middleton, Andrew Pearn, Melissa Rogers, Stacy Wright.

Year 10 Decision Time Day and parent meeting
Monday 9th August we will be holding a special day for all of our Year 10 students. On the day we will be talking with the students about making decisions in regard to not only subjects for the senior school but also about thinking about life after school. The day will contain a series of workshops including -

· Why it is important to think carefully about what I do in the senior school
· The rules and procedures that are critical for all student to know about how the HSC works and operates
· Accessing resources that will help students in making choices. It will include careers resources, tertiary education option resources, accessing websites etc part time apprenticeships and traineeships
· Options available through TAFE
· Information on what we do in each of the courses that we offer at FHS

On Wednesday 11th August there will be a special information night for all Year 10 students and their parents where they can access staff, Head Teachers and the Careers Advisers in regards to student choices. The night commences at 7pm in the MPR.

Mobile phones
Can I please ask that all students and parents pay close attention to this matter. The school has a clear policy that students should not bring mobile phones to school. They are expensive items that can be easily lost and when this happens it can cause great distress to both the students and parents. They also can cause significant distraction to the prime purpose of schooling which is teaching and learning. Students who are using phones and disrupting teaching and learning will have their phone confiscated and parents will be asked to come to the school to collect them.  On occasions there may be a special reason or circumstances where a student may need to have a phone with them – in that case parents are asked to contact the school to discuss those circumstances and we can make special arrangements.  

Uniform
Can I remind all students that if they are out of uniform for any reason they must report to Mr Bird or Mrs Braybon prior to Roll Call each morning. Again I remind all students and parents that all students in all years are required to be in full uniform at all times. If people need assistance with uniforms please do not hesitate to contact either myself or Helen McRae at the school.
Bernie Roebuck

Principal

Year 9 Scripture

 The unit on Sexuality will start in week 5 and run for three lessons. In the unit we will cover: 
1) Sex - the Biblical model, 

2) Sex - the TV model vs reality, and 

3) Sex - the consequences (with particular reference to lack of wrong information and promiscuity). 

Parents and students would be encouraged to discuss, with one another, the content of our lessons. I am happy to answer any question or concerns that parents may have.

 

If you have any concerns in this regard please do not hesitate to contact me at the school.
 

Stuart Martin.

Scripture Teacher and School Chaplain
The NSW Premier’s Student Volunteering Awards

An exciting new initiative has been introduced to public schools which encourage all students to undertake a minimum of 20 hours of volunteering during the time that they are enrolled in Years 9 & 10.  
In appreciation of this contribution to the community, students will receive Premier’s Certificates (Bronze, Silver, Gold and Diamond respectively) for completing 20, 40 60 and 80 hours of volunteering.

Research shows that participation in volunteering leads generally to

Increased happiness


A sense of satisfaction and purpose


Improved self-esteem


Better health

A stronger network of relationships (friends and support groups)

Skill development (both practical and personal)

for students volunteering has been shown to have positive implications for their studies and community life.  Goal setting, improved application to all aspects of their schooling and a more sensitive attitude towards the community, have been evident in students who have participated in the 2009 pilot of the Premier’s Student Volunteering Awards program.

Some of the activities that the students will be involved in will be school based, examples being, setting up for formal assemblies, assisting at the Ag plot during lunch times, attending Shows with a role of looking after the animals, attending Anzac march.  Other activities may be community based or personal, examples being, scoring for netball team, running for senior football team, taking elderly neighbours dog for a walk, babysitting next door neighbours children whilst parent is doing odd jobs etc.  The activities are only recognised as volunteer hours if they are performed without payment or as part of a condition or duty. That is, all players of the netball club must do two canteen duties; hours are only considered volunteered if they are additional to the expectation.

Before students start this exciting process, a permission note must be completed by parents.

Holbrook Sheep and Wool Fair
On the 16th of June, thirteen agriculture students, Mr Webb and Miss Griffin travelled to Holbrook for their annual Sheep Fair. We started the day off by missing the turn off and then Miss Griffin jack-knifed the ute trying to turn around. Eventually we turned around and were back at the show. We unloaded the sheep and settled them all in. 

Then came the seminars. We learnt about fleece judging, merino judging, meat judging and long wool judging and also competed in the fleece judging competition. Charlotte Close was greatly surprised to take out top honours in fleece judging. 

In the afternoon the schools interbreed competition was held where all our sheep went up against the sheep from about eight other schools. Each of the students took their turn handling sheep in the classes, honing their handling skills. Our school dominated this competition for the second year in a row, winning the champion schools ram and ewe and also winning the group class. We also went on to receive the most successful school award.

On the next day, Thursday, was the open sheep competition where our sheep went up against all other Poll Dorset sheep. We were very amazed to see that our  ram came out on top, winning the champion Poll Dorset ram.

Also on this day, Mallory Shaw and Charlotte Close both associate judged; Mallory judged the Dorset Downs and the South Downs and Charlotte judged 
the Suffolk’s and South Suffolk’s. Both girls did extremely well in their judging, they both had a very

difficult  job and both got to speak for nearly every class. 


In the afternoon the merino and the novice meat sheep junior judging was held. All students except for Mallory and Charlotte competed in this event. Each student gave their best effort to appraise the sheep in front of the over judge but no students gained a placing.

On the Friday, our last day at the show, our schools ram competed against other rams for the interbreed ram of the show. Our ram stood out very well and looked great in the ring but we were not successful. Mallory and Charlotte took their turn at junior judging when they participated in the Experienced Meat Sheep Junior Judging.  Both girls scored extremely well but just missed out on being asked to speak.

All around it was a great show, especially for students having a go at handling sheep at shows for the first time, and we were delighted with the results we achieved. I also would like to thank Mr Webb and Miss Griffin very much for taking us to Holbrook, we appreciate it a lot.

Charlotte Close
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Students at Holbrook Sheep and Wool Show

	Whole School Assessment Due Dates


	Year
	Class
	Assessment Task
	Teacher
	Due Date

	Ten
	All Maths classes
	Maths Project
	Mr Piggin

Mrs Braybon
Mr Oddie
	20/08/10

	Ten
	10 PASS
	PASS Coaching Assessment
	Ms Read
	06/08/10

	Eleven
	PDHPE
	First Aid
	Mr Tooke

Ms Downey
	Commences 21/04/10 (ongoing)


Better Ways To Receive And View The School Newsletter





Sometimes the newsletter gets ‘lost’ and doesn’t make it home.  Sometimes it gets squashed under the old banana and sandwiches.  Want a better a better way to receive it!! 


Problem solved


– you can view the newsletter on our website in full colour (see address above) or, we can email it to you –simply let Roslyn Braine at the school office (phone number and email address located above) know your email address and it will be there safe and secure.








CANTEEN ROSTER


Canteen Contact and Number


Mrs Kaylene Dawe 5883 1105


….LADIES, Please note 10am start….








August


6	J Walliss, D McLean





9	A Bergmans, J Russell


10	G Smith, M Robertson


11 	V Bryce, P VanBeek


12	S. Holmes, C Milburn


13	D Williams, D. Thomas





16	M Doyle, K McDonald


17	S Thompson, S Robinson


18	H Braybon, C Moloney


19 	H Harris, G Ferguson


20	J Congdon, G Reyoldson
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